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                                                                   September 23, 2020

The Honorable President and

Members of the Baltimore

City Council

c/o Natawna Austin, Executive Secretary

409 City Hall

Baltimore, MD 21202

RE: City Council Bill 19-0422 – Legislation – Equity Assessment and Fiscal Note 

                                                                           Requirement         

Dear President and Members

         You have requested the advice of the Law Department regarding City Council Bill 19-0442.  City Council Bill 442 provides that a legislative committee may not vote on a bill unless it is accompanied by an equity assessment that evaluates the bill’s impact on equity and a fiscal note with the information required in the bill. No fiscal note is necessary if the bill includes a specific appropriation or for the ordinance of estimates or a supplementary appropriation. The equity assessment is in addition to any assessment required in Art. 1, Sec. 39-9 regarding equity assessments by agencies in bill reports.
          The bill requires the Office of Council Services to prepare the equity assessments and fiscal notes require by the bill. In addition, upon passage of amendments, Council Services must revise the equity assessment and fiscal note. A bill can be introduced before the equity assessment and fiscal note are attached to the bill and the validity of the bill is not affected by the presence, absence or content of the equity assessment or fiscal note.
          There are no legal impediments to passage of this bill. It is consistent with the authority of the City Council. The Law Department, therefore, can approve the City Council Bill 19-0442 for form and legal sufficiency. 

Sincerely yours,
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Elena R. DiPietro








Chief Solicitor

cc:       Dana P. Moore, Acting City Solicitor


Matthew Stegman, Mayor’s Legislative Liaison
            Nina Themelis, MOGR
            Caylin Young, Dir. Of Legislative Affairs


Hilary Ruley, Chief Solicitor


Victor Tervala, Chief Solicitor


Ashlea Brown, Assistant Solicitor

            Avery Aisenstark, Legislative Reference
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